
  
 Dear Co Laborers,                                                          September-October 2024 

 
God’s Protection: The reality of the storm “Helene” that passed through our 
home area of SC was very overwhelming.  The Lord provided a place for us to stay 
with family in Columbia, SC until our power was restored after 6 days.  We are so 
thankful and blessed to report that even though we lost some food, a partial fence 
and a few tree limbs, our family and home were under the protection of the Lord. 
 
God’s Purpose: The life of peace with God 
and His call to evangelize gave us the 
glorious opportunity to pray with four 
precious souls.  Salvation is of the 
Lord.  God has given us an open door to 
assist the Friendship Baptist Church with 
their music.  Pastor Horton who planted the 
church just celebrated his 87th birthday and 
has expressed that the Lord’s timing is perfect in sending us their way.  Mom Ruby 
has been with us seven years and just celebrated her 92nd birthday.  God has 
supplied a caregiver for Sundays to allow Cathy to play the piano for church.     
 
God’s Calling: As of this writing, we 
have reached the 45th anniversary of our 
call to preach and surrender to missions 
and year 62 of our salvation.  We are 
blessed and humbled to fulfill our calling 
and commission.  In October we were 
privileged to be with Pastor Jennings and 
the families of Crooked Creek Baptist for 
their mission conference.  As one of the 
veteran missionaries we had one-on-one fellowship and a time to update how God 
has blessed their mission giving.   
 
We appreciate all our supporters both financially and as prayer warriors.  We pray 
for you that God will bless and supply your needs as you give to start churches as 
well as help those who may need assistance. 

 
Looking Unto Jesus, 

 

James and Cathy Hansard 

 

 

 


